
Dear Friends, 
 

A movie came out a number of years ago called "Pay it Forward."  I didn't see the movie, but the concept has 
become familiar to us:  when one has been "blessed" through an act or gift of another person, they pass that 
blessing on to someone else.  For example: you get ready to pay your toll and discover that the person in 
front of you has already paid it!  You've been gifted!  You have a choice:  put the money back in your pocket, 
or go ahead and pay for the car pulling up behind you.  Whichever you decide, it's a good day.  But paying it 
forward for someone else adds an extra little smile to your face. 
 

There are other ways of doing this, and I'm going to twist the phrase a bit by calling it "Give it Forward." 

Scott and I were the first in each of our families to go to college.  Our parents didn't plan on us going to col-
lege and weren't aware of the costs that would be involved.  We were both creative enough to come up with a 
variety of scholarships that helped pay our ways, and I took a student loan.  I received significant scholarship 
assistance for seminary but still ended up with student loans.  I worked on those for a number of years, and 
then, with endowment money that I was gifted with when I served at Trinity UMC in Elkhart, we paid them 
off—just in time for our children to begin college. 
 

So, Scott and I weren't much more prepared to pay our children's way to college than our parents had been.  
But we want things to be different for our grandchildren.  We've opened Indiana CollegeChoice accounts for 
each of them, and hope that by our regular giving we'll make their way easier.  We've been blessed and we 
want to "Give it Forward," blessing them with an opportunity for a college education or other post secondary 
training if that is what they'd like. 
 

I think of that for our church, as well.  We want our children and our grandchildren to have what we have 
when it comes to a faith community.  We want them to have a firm foundation.  Precious children come for-
ward each week for our children's messages, and they are eager to hear and to learn God's Word.  Our youth 
come on Sunday mornings to worship and participate in Sunday School, they're involved in ASK and some 
join in other faith experiences during the week.  We want them to have what they need to grow strong in their 
faith and to be able to stand strong in the face of all the challenges they will encounter in life.  Even though 
some of our youth will move away someday, we can be thankful for other churches in the communities where 
they'll live, who provide solid teaching and a loving community.  I'm thankful to Warsaw First UMC and Fort 
Wayne Saint Joseph UMC who have embraced my children and who will be a significant part of growing my 
grandchildren in the faith.  I'm thankful for those who "Give it Forward."  Who provide church homes for our 
families. 
 

In October, we'll be looking at opportunities to celebrate our ministries here at First UMC, and to consider how 
we might continue to grow our children and youth in the faith by "Giving it Forward."  We've made the invest-
ment of bringing Corryne Wick onto our ministry team as our director of children and youth ministries, and she 
is excited to be learning about our church and community and working with the youth and education ministry 
team.  We have high hopes, big dreams and great expectations, because we know that God's blessings are a 
part of our future…God has placed important ministry before us. 

A Note from Pastor Toni 

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

A publication of First 

United Methodist Church, 

Plymouth, In  First News 

Continued on page 2 

October 2017 

Volume 17  Issue 10 



 

May all of us be thinking and praying about the legacy we're leaving by our living, our faithing, our serving and 
our giving.  What kind of a world...what kind of a church are we passing on to our children, to our grandchil-
dren?  What can we do to "Give it Forward" so their future is blessed in ways that even we can't imagine? 

In Christ, 

 

 

 

October 1 

17th Sunday after Pentecost; World Communion Sunday 

Series: The Story: Human, and Yet No Ordinary Man 

Scripture: Mark 4:38-40; Matthew 14:27-29; Matthew 14:13 

Title/Chapter 24: No Ordinary Man  

 

October 8 

18th Sunday after Pentecost 

Series: The Story: Human, and Yet No Ordinary Man 

Scripture: Romans 5:1-11, 6:3-11; Matthew 17:1-9 

Title/Chapter 25: Jesus, The Son of God 

 

October 15 

19th Sunday after Pentecost 

Series: The Story: Human, and Yet No Ordinary Man 

Scripture: Psalm 22:1-11, 22-25, 37-40 

Title/Chapter 26: The Hour of Darkness: Love Goes On! 

 

October 22 

20th Sunday after Pentecost 

Series: The Story: Human and Yet No Ordinary Man 

Scripture: 1 Corinthians 15:1-8, 12-22; John 20:1-18 

Title/Chapter 27: God's Big Surprise: The Resurrection 

 

October 29 

21st Sunday after Pentecost 

Series: The Story: The New Creation: God's Easter People 

Scripture: Acts 1:3-8, 2:1-4, 42-47; Matthew 28:16-20 

Title/Chapter 28: New Beginnings: God's New Creation Community 
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Worship Services in October 
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GREETINGS from The Well!!! 
 

First of all I’d like to thank all who attended the Mary Kay Bonner 

harp concert on September 15
th

.  While the attendance could have 

been much better, those who did attend had a lovely and relaxing, mu-

sical experience.  We also had several people attend who had never 

been to The Well before.  I’d like to say a huge “thank you” to Jeff 

Mills who set the room up in a nice theatre seating style, to the Out-

reach committee who sponsored the concert and supplied refreshments and to our childcare 

volunteer  Lily Cochran.  (She wasn’t busy – but we are so thankful she was there!) 
 

October is shaping up to be an exciting month.  We have another concert coming up.  This 

time it will be held in the Sanctuary because we are expecting a bigger crowd.  Childcare will 

once again be provided. 

 

Many of you know my nephew, Quentin Flagg and you are aware that he has been an enter-

tainer for many years.  His concerts are mostly made up of old time rock-n-roll with an occa-

sional gospel song thrown in.  At my request he has provided special music at The Well sev-

eral times in the past couple years.   
 

Quentin was invited by the Blueberry Festival Committee to perform on the Gospel Stage this 

year on Monday afternoon of Blueberry weekend.  Quentin worked diligently on preparing an 

hour long gospel concert and was looking forward to sharing an entire gospel concert for the 

first time on stage. 
 

Unfortunately, the weather did not co-operate and the Blueberry Committee made the deci-

sion to close the festival a half hour before Quentin was to take the stage for his gospel set. 
 

After much thought and discussion Quentin will be presenting his Gospel concert on Friday, 

October 20
th

 in our sanctuary.  The doors will open at 6:00 p.m.  This concert is open to eve-

ryone, just as if he were performing at the Blueberry Festival! 
 

Quentin had a contract with the Blueberry committee and did receive payment.  He is not ask-

ing or expecting any payment for this concert.  He has asked that any free will donation taken 

at the time of the concert be given to the upcoming MISSION GUATEMALA project. 
 

Please consider attending this unique gospel concert that includes many favorite Elvis Gos-

pel tunes including:  Milky White Way, Where Could I Go But To The Lord, Amazing Grace, 

Peace In The Valley, Swing Lo, I Got A Feelin’ In My Body, Put Your Hand In The Hand, Swing 

Low Sweet Chariot, I Believe In The Man In The Sky…and many more. 
 

I urge you also to invite your family, friends, neighbors, and co-workers.  All are encouraged 

to attend and are welcome.  Quentin is certainly looking forward to this opportunity and he 

hopes you are too! 
 

See you at The Well and at Quentin Flagg’s Gospel concert, too! 
 

Cindy Flagg 
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QUENTIN  FLAGG  GOSPEL  CONCERT 
 

FRIDAY  -  OCTOBER 20  -  7:00 p.m. 

Doors open at 6:00 p.m. 

Tell your family…tell your friends…tell your neighbors 

ALL ARE INVITED 
Child Care Provided 

 

Many of  you know Quentin was to appear on the Gospel 

Stage at the Blueberry Festival but the festival was closed 

on Monday afternoon because of  bad weather.  Quentin 

wants to fulfill his commitment to the Blueberry Festival 

Committee and his many fans.  By attending this concert 

you will experience Quentin’s FIRST ALL GOSPEL CON-

CERT of  his career and you will be able to donate to Mission 

Guatemala if  you haven’t already done so!!!  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS TODAY! 

Free will offering to benefit MISSION GUATEMALA 

HOSTED BY:  The Outreach Committee 



Prayer time          submitted by Dorothy Steinke 

 

Daily prayer lessen daily worries 

Pray in the spirit at all times and on every occasion.  Stay alert and be persistent in 
your prayers for all believers everywhere. 
 

Another season change.  Fall is officially here.  What I enjoy most during the fall is 
walking through the fallen leaves - stirring them up and making a lot of noise.  I enjoy 

the colors of fall and I enjoy Halloween.  Before I moved to Windmill park I lived in a 

community with lots of children.  I would buy about 13 bags of candy for trick or treat-
ers and have none left. I had a head piece that had blinking pump-

kins on it and a mat that when the kids stepped on it would make a 
scary sound and would make the kids jump back.  Also  fun was the 

fathers that brought their babies trick or treating - guess who the 
candy was for.  When I first moved to windmill park I asked my 

neighbor if there were a lot of trick or treaters; she told me that 
there were none but we could dress up and go trick or treating - we 

didn't do that. 

 

Mission Witness 

When I look back on my life journey, I realize that I have been a missionary through 

out my life.  It is only now that I have received an official title of "missionary. 'To live 
every day with the light of Christ in me, with me, and through me in a land where the 

Gospel is unfamiliar to many is, in fact, the life of a missionary.  Through the mission 
work of the Wesley Foundation in Japan, Christ's light is touching and discovering a new 

joy in people's hearts slowly yet faithfully 

Hikari Chang, United Methodist Women regional missionary, Wesley Foundation,  

 

Evening prayer 

Let nothing trouble you, 

Let nothing frighten you, 

All things are passing. 

God never changes. 

Patience obtains all things. 

Nothing is wanting 

To the one who has God. 

God alone suffices.          St Teresa of Avila 

 

As we enter the darkness of night, grant us Your light and Your peace, O God. 
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Our church is sending a Mission Team to be part of Mission Guatemala from December 30, 2017 to 

January 7, 2018.  On behalf of our congregation, they will be the living embodiment of our motto: 

“Love God, Love Others, Serve Others”. 

Upcoming and Ongoing Fundraising: 

Martin’s Coupon Books are on sale for $5.00.  Use these so your Martin’s scrip (purchased from 
Social Concerns) will go further.   Purchase yours from a member of Missions Commission or the 
church office. 

 

Sunday, October 15 – Breakfast at the Knights of Columbus:  Pancakes (blueberry or plain), 
French toast, scrambled eggs, sausage, coffee, milk, and OJ will be served from 8:00 to 11:00 
a.m.  Cost is $5.00 for adults and $2.00 for ages 10 and under.  We are very 
grateful to the Knights of Columbus who will be doing the work and will be donat-
ing the proceeds to our Mission Guatemala fund!  See flyer elsewhere in this 

newsletter. 
 

Sunday, October 29 – Haystack Dinner following the 10:30 service in the Fellowship 
Hall.  Never been to a Haystack Dinner before?  Come and experience the Amish Tradi-
tion for fund-raising!   You build your own haystack and then eat it!  Yummy desserts as 
well!  There will be baskets for your free-will offerings.             
 

Tuesday, November 14 – Eat at Hacienda:  We will get 20% of the total take for 
the day.  This includes gift cards purchased that day.    We will be taking or-
ders and money for gift cards.   In November we will have printed slips you 
need to take with you when you eat in.  We will have plenty so you can share 
with friends! 

 

We are hoping to receive some funding through 2 different scholarships.  One is for first time mis-
sioners.  The other is a UMW (United Methodist Women) scholarship for young people between 16 
and 23.  Nine of our team members fit into this category. 
 

Thanks to everyone who supported our fundraisers in September: 

Port-a-Pit and Baked Goods on September 16 raised $2806.05.  The response to this was phe-
nomenal, both from the church and from the community!  The Lord provided a beautiful day and 
sent people to purchase chicken before we officially opened at 10:00 a.m.!   We were so grateful 
that only 2 chicken halves and some baked goods were remaining on Sunday morning. 

 

Tastefully Simple through September 30. (No total yet.) 
 

Biscuits and Gravy at the Farmers’ Market on September 30.  (No total yet.) 
 

Also Thanks to Social Concerns who is donating $1000 to the fund. 

Missions Commission is trusting that the Lord will  move hearts to provide the needed amount. 
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WE HAVE PASSED THE 2/3RDS MARK!  To date (9/26) there is $20,691.52 in the fund.  The total 
amount of this trip, for 18 people, is $29,711.00.  Check the display in the narthex for the most cur-
rent funding information. 
 

The Missions Commission is trusting that the Lord will  

move hearts to provide the needed amount. 

 

Our Team is Eighteen Strong! 

We originally hoped for 12 people to sign up and we have 18 team members who will be traveling 
to Guatemala!  They are: 

  

Katie & Troy Spencer;  Emily & Lily Cochern; 

Brenda & Brittany Pedavoli;  John Wautelet;  Ryan Gray; 

Diane Hogsett with Granddaughters: Mary, Gabby, Emma, Olivia, & Irene; 

Pastor Toni & Grandson - Riley; Anna Hemmig & Mike Grimser. 

 

Team members have been introducing themselves to us on the third Sunday of each month at 
both morning services.  Check out the photos of each team mem- ber on the poster in the 
narthex. 

 

How We Can Support Our Team! 

  

By Prayer: Please pray for team members, for the team leaders, for the work they 
will do, and for the people being served.  Also please pray that the necessary financial  

support will be forthcoming. 
 

By Direct Donations:  Whether you can give a little or a lot, weekly, monthly, or all at once - all sup-
port is appreciated!  Funds given in the “Missions Baskets”, passed the 3

rd
 Sunday of every month, 

will go towards expenses for our mission team.  This will continue throughout the summer and fall. 

Donations given at any time – will be routed to the fund when you write “Mission Guatemala” in the 
memo line of checks or on the outside of an envelope. 

 

 

 

 

TRACK THE FUND AS IT GROWS: 

The display in the narthex includes  

a photo of a Guatemalan school in 
black and white. As the fund grows, 
we will turn the photo to color. 

Want to know more?  Go to missionguatemala.com or  
         www.facebook.com/missionguatemala 



 

Sunday, October 29 
Fellowship Hall, Following the 10:30 service. 

Freewill Offering to benefit the Mission Guatemala Team 

This is an Amish tradition for fundraising.  If  you’ve never been to a Haystack Dinner, come and 
find out how to “build” your own delicious haystack which you then get to eat!  There will also be 
tasty desserts with a fall flair! 

Yum, Yum!  Y’all Come! 

 

HENDERSON SETTLEMENT - 

It’s not too late to join Steve & Sharon Westfall, Brent & Mary 
Kaufman, Mike Woolfington, and Carol Beiter on a work trip to 

Henderson Settlement at Frakes, Kentucky.  They will be leaving 
from here on Sunday, October 22 and returning on Friday, October 
27.  They will be siding a trailer or home.  Other volunteer opportunities are available if your 

talents lay in other directions.  They will stay in the mission dormitory and meals will be in the 

cafeteria. 

If you are interested in this mission adventure, please contact Sharon or Steve Westfall, Carol 

Beiter, or Mike Woolfington  

 

 

KIDS HOPE –  

Do you have an hour to give once a week?  Mentors are needed to be a special friend 
and provide consistency for at-risk elementary students at Webster Elementary.  Vol-
unteers will be matched with a student and then trained.  Each volunteer will join their 
student once a week during the student’s lunch time.  You are to be the child’s friend; 
you are not expected to tutor or counsel the child.  This is a commitment for the entire 
school year, but if you need to occasionally miss a week, you may simply inform the 

teacher.  This program will start in September.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Carol 
Beiter. 
 

 

DO YOU HAVE A PROJECT? -  

Do you know of a project that needs our help?  Fall will be here before you 
know it and yards will need raked, storm windows installed, etc.  If you know 
of something locally that needs done, either for a church member, friend, or 
neighbor in need, please contact Mike Woolfington or Sharon Westfall. 

 

“Love God, Love Others, Serve Others”. 
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Mission Minded 



October meetings at St. Thomas 
Jr. High (5th-8th)   4:30 p.m.-6:00 p.m. 

Sr. High (9th-12th)  6:30 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 
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A.S.K. NEWS     (Adams Street Kids Youth Group) 

Youth News  
Fun things are happening in Sunday School - you won’t want to miss it! 

Upcoming opportunities to nurture the faith of children and youth in our church: 

 
We are looking for people to teach high school Sunday school.  Contact Barbie Pickut at 574-870-4981 or 
call the church office if interested.  This is sure to be a rewarding role for someone interested in helping our 
youth grow in their faith! 
 

JUNIOR CHURCH is looking for helpers to share Jesus’ love with his children. All materials provided and 

coincide with our study of “The Story”. Contact Barbie Pickut at 574-870-4981 or call the church office if you 

would like to serve. 

Please pray for God to match people with these openings and be open to what He might ask you to do. 
 

Hi There! 
 

I recently moved to Bremen from the State of New York. I am nearly finished with a Master’s Degree in Rec-
reation with a Concentration in Management of Leisure Services from State University of New York College 
at Cortland. That is a long name for doing exactly what I am doing here at Plymouth First United Methodist 
Church. I went into Recreation because I love working with people and coordinating events. I ultimately 
wanted to be working in an office at a camp or a similar job, helping with paperwork and making phone 
calls, but also working with kids and engaged with them. Deep down, I wanted to be serving Jesus, but I did 
not know how Jesus would use me.  
 

So far, I’ve helped to get the Blueberry Stomp up and running and been getting to know everyone. I am 
pregnant and due on September 12, 2017, which means I could be having a new baby boy any day now. 
I’m pretty excited! It has been a fun summer and I can’t wait to get to know everyone in the church. One of 
my goals is to help build the Children and Youth Ministries at First United Methodist. As I have observed, we 
have an excellent church and lots of people! 
 

It has been great meeting you! Please introduce yourself if you see me around. 

Sincerely, 

Corryne Wick 

SHOPPING CART FOR NEIGHBORHOOD CENTER – 

Did you know you can bring items for the Marshall County Neighborhood 
Center at any time?  Items placed in the shopping cart in the back of the nar-
thex are taken to the Center on a regular basis.  Suggested items include non -
perishable food items, paper products, cleaning supplies, personal hygiene 
items, and cash. 

We are so excited that Corryne Wick has joined our staff as Director of Children & Youth Ministries 



OUR STAFF  

Pastor: Rev. Toni Carmer  

Director of Children & Youth Ministries: Corryne Wick             

Organist: Kay Finlay     Pianist/Choir Director: Tom Boys       Handbell Director: Marsha Wilson    

A.S.K. Director:  Aaron Woodcox         Child Care Provider:  Magdalena Tochimani 

Maintenance/Custodial: Jeff Mills       Office Administrator: Jan Hardy    
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THE WELL is no longer sending pill bottles to MA-

LAWA.  We appreciate all the prescription bottles 

that were turned in but we ask that they no longer 

be saved.  Thank you! 

Praise God from  

whom all  

blessings flow 



Grace & Peace Alliance 
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Our committee continues to support our women's shelter, Heminger House, our 

church's Boy Scout Troop, and Mission Guatemala.  We are also helping Care and Share 
to screen calls from those in need as Care and Share has suspended help until Janu-

ary.  Your contributions in the baskets passed on the first Sunday of the month can 
help with these efforts.  Also, you may write a check to First United Methodist Church 

with Social Concerns in the memo line.  Thanks for your help in serving those who are 
not as fortunate as we are.     

Social Concerns 

We continue to help families with children who have food and shelter insecurity.  For 

October, we are collecting cold cereal, creamy peanut butter and saltine crackers. 
These items help until the food banks are open.  We also need funds to help persons 

who are homeless or want to move out of the hotels.   Checks may also be written to 
First United Methodist Church with Grace and Peace in memo line.  It's tax deducti-

ble.  Thanks so much for your incredible generosity for almost two years!  If you have 
questions, please call Mary Kaufman, 936-3024. 

We will be starting a new book “Namesake - When God Rewrites Your Story”, on Octo-

ber 5th. Find out how God wants to transform your life as you get to know people from 

Scripture whose lives and names were changed forever by God. The study is led by Judi 

Luther and meets on Thursdays at 12:30 p.m. in the Memorial Room.  Everyone is wel-

come. Please join us. If you need a book, please contact Linda Langfeldt (936-4525) or 

Alberta Millikan (936-7288). 

Joy Breaks Bible Study 

The Outreach Class, which meets in the Memorial Room, is studying “The Jesus I Never 

Knew” by Philip Yancey.   

Everyone is welcome to join us at 9:15 each Sunday morning. 

Outreach Class 

Mother’s Club 

Monday, October 9th at 7:00 p.m. - Memorial Room 

“WOMEN ANCHORED      N HOPE” 

Devotions - Robin; Refreshments - Karen 

Mother’s Club welcomes all ladies out of high school, both members and friends of First 
United Methodist Church. It is not necessary to have children to belong to Mother’s Club. 

Dues are $15.00 each year. 

 



MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THE FANTASTIC, INSPIRING,  

AND MEMORABLE EVENTS TO COME!!! 
 

SIGN UP FOR SMALL GROUPS NOW!!  

 

Slightly Bad Girls of the Bible: October 10 & 24 

 11:00 in the Memorial Room 

 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month 

 October 10 will be planning session (book can be ordered then)  
 

Game Day: Thursday, October 19, 2017 2-4 PM 

Bring a snack to share in Fellowship Hall 
 

Lunch Bunch: Friday, October 20 (3rd Friday of the month) 

We will be going to Swan Lake 

Meet at the church parking lot at 11:30 

RSVP to Carol Beiter 
 

Blessed Bookies: Monday, October 23, at Miller’s Assisted Living at 5:30 

                 Running on Red Dog Road” will be the book of the month!! 

     Grab a sandwich and come join the discussion!! 

 *Plan Ahead: November 27,  “The Zealot”” 

 

Community Outreach Meal 
The last Wednesday of June was our first Community Outreach Meal. There were approxi-

mately 80 people who joined us for food and fellowship; many whose children were attending 

Bible School that was held at our church. In July we served approximately 25 people and in 

August we served approximately 80. If you have not joined us for a meal, please feel free to 

come the last Wednesday of each month between 5:00-7:00 pm. This is a time to enjoy a meal, 

fellowship and welcome others. Thanks to those who have donated your time in volunteering, 

provided food and financial support; we certainly encourage you to continue. If 

you have any questions, please contact Betty Kay Eley, Diane Laudeman, Becky 

Liechty, Delbert or Marilyn Rans or Ruth Van Vactor. Hope to see you at our next 



   Training Scheduled for FUMC Child Protection Guidelines: 
 

FUMC Staff and Volunteers assisting with our Youth and Young Adult Programs may 

choose between two Meeting Format training sessions.   

     Reading Program Materials - Self Study:  “FUMC’s Child Protection Guidelines” 

                                                              pdf file is available at our Church Office.  

On Line - Self Study:  This is offered at -  https://youtu.be/pkvbPps5mlo   

Women’s Retreat 
Saturday, October 14,  2017  

 

“Knowing the Help/Holy Spirit” by Anna Liechty Bach 

Christo’s Banquet Center…8:30 to 4:00 

$25 to include morning snack, lunch and all materials 

Try to see the movie or read the book (The Help) before the retreat 

          Come for a day of renewal, fun, and friendship as we discover how 
the women in The Help can help us learn more about ourselves, our  

spiritual gifts, and our fellowship with one another.    
 

     Be prepared to laugh, to learn, and to treasure the methods of prayer 
that open us to the Spirit’s leading as unique daughters of God. 

 

     Leave feeling refreshed, renewed, and recharged for life!   

     Remember - fellowship with the Holy Spirit & with one another  

restores joy! 
 
 

 

 

    Bring a friend! 
Reservations Required by 10-8/17 

Tel: 574-936-2943 

What gift for 

helping did 

God give you? 



Port-a-Pit Chicken 

Saturday, 9/16  

10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

$7.00 per half 
Pre-sales held until 1:00 

Pit-Taters - $3.00, while they last 

Bottled Water - $1.00; Baked Goods 
 

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

400 North Michigan Street, Plymouth 

West Parking Lot (by Red-D-Mart) 
 

Tickets for chicken are available at the church office, or from Diane Hogsett, Susan Wautelet, Brenda and Brittany 
Pedavoli, Emily and Lily Cochern, Ryan Gray, Katie and Troy Spencer, Donna Hemmig, Carol Beiter, Mike 
Woolfington, Sharon and Steve Westfall, Karen Capper, Pastor Toni, and Pam Michel. 

 

Take home or eat in the Fellowship Hall! 
 

Proceeds to benefit Mission Trip to Guatemala 



Worship Services 

Sundays 

1st Service 8:00 AM  

2nd Service 10:30 AM 

The Well 5:00 P.M. 

Attention parent’s of   4th graders and 
above!  We are in desperate need of  more 
acolytes for the worship service.  There 
will be an acolyte training in Septem-
ber.  Please contact Deb Jung at 936-8071 
or 4missdeb@embarqmail.com for more information. 

October Birthdays 
1 
David Bright, Jr. 
Andy Jackson 
 
2 
Heather Easterday 
Susan Kreighbaum 
 
4 
Phillip Kreighbaum 
Nicholas Neidlinger 
 
5 
Abigail Pickut 
 
7 
Ronald May 
 
8 
Violet Flora 
Melanie Pedavoli 
Amy Record 
Katie Spencer 
 
9 
Gordon King 
Richard Ruud 
 
10 
Jill DeSalle 
Ron Downey 
Sarah Griewank 
Haley Mills 
 
11 
Keely Miller 
 
13 
Stephen Heim 
Kathy Mills 
 
14 
Mary Kaufman 
Barbara Roach 
 
15 
Mark Ingle 
Lynette Miller 
Thomas Pedavoli 
Phyllis Schoonover 
Brianna Trappe 
 
 
 

16 
Claudia Button 
Laura Mann 
 
17 
Barbara Miller 
Shirley Morrow 
 
18 
Leeann Stachulak 
 
19 
Barbara Binkley 
E.J. Proffitt 
 
20 
Bill Rettig 
 
21 
Andrew Rimmer 
 
22 
Becky Liechty 
 
23 
Brittany Pedavoli 
 
25 
Mary Jane Manuwal 
Woody Schinbeckler 
 
26 
Kim Butler 
Charles Ratliff 
 
29 
Susan Wautelet 
 
30 
Pat Harding 
Allen Shockney 
 
31 
Tolman Mills 
 
 
 

phone:  574-936-2943 

Email:  plymouthfirstumc.org 

Acolytes Needed 

You have an opportunity to  
donate Altar Flowers   

for worship service  
in honor or memory of  

someone special in your life 
  

You may take home after service 
Cost is $20, sign up book at  

Welcome Center  
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GAME DAY 

Thursday, October 19  

2:00-4:00 p.m. 

Please bring a snack to share! 

mailto:4missdeb@embarqmail.com


Worship Participants for  October 
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 OCTOBER 1 OCTOBER 8 OCTOBER 15 OCTOBER 22 

8:00 Liturgists Keith Stewart Don Wilson Susie Kreighbaum Tim Hardy 

10:30 Liturgists Robin Cupka Robin Cupka Diane Hogsett Brent Kaufman 

Greeters Bert & Marilyn Rans Barb Dreibelbis Mike & Jane  

Woolfington 

Barb Binkley 

Ushers Jim Easterday,  

Jon Van Vactor, 

Nick Pinkerton,  

Woody Schinbeckler,       
Melissa Christiansen 

Jim Easterday,  

Jon Van Vactor, 

Nick Pinkerton,  

Woody Schinbeck-

ler,       Melissa 

Christiansen 

Jim Easterday,  

Jon Van Vactor, 

Nick Pinkerton,  

Woody Schinbeckler,       
Melissa Christiansen 

Jim Easterday,  

Jon Van Vactor, 

Nick Pinkerton,  

Woody Schinbeckler,       
Melissa Christiansen 

Sound System 

(10:30) 

Tom Pedavoli James Faulstich Ralph Booker Tom Pedavoli 

Older Nursery Jane Woolfington Robin Cupka Melissa 
Christiansen  

Sarah Smith 

     

         SUNDAY OCTOBER 8th 
        Boy Scout Soup & Sandwich Meal  

    Following 2nd Service 

**** 

   SUNDAY OCTOBER 15th 
     Knights of Columbus pancake breakfast  

8:00-11:00 A.M. 

                  for Mission Guatemala 

**** 

   SUNDAY OCTOBER 29th 
     Haystack Dinner for Mission Guatemala 

    Following 2nd Service 

October is stay out of the kitchen Sunday Month!! 

Come fellowship! Enjoy all the delicious offerings! 

Support our Scouts and Mission Guatemala Team! 

OCTOBER 29 

Jim Easterday 

Brent Kaufman 

Mike & Jane  

Woolfington 

Jim Easterday,  

Jon Van Vactor, 

Nick Pinkerton,  

Woody Schinbeckler,       
Melissa Christiansen 

Ralph Booker 

Judy Goebel 
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